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EXT. MAX MOGUL HEADQUARTERS - DAY

GRACE arrives, not sure if she’s at the right place. MARCUS 
exits on the phone. 

GRACE
Oh hey, is this--

MARCUS
Just a second, dollface.

Grace mouths to herself, DOLLFACE. The cheek!

MARCUS (CONT’D)
(into phone)

I’ve got to go... Don’t worry, I’ve 
got everything under control.

(he hangs up)
How can I help, dollface?

GRACE
That’s the second time you’ve done 
that.

MARCUS
What?

GRACE
Called me dollface.

MARCUS
What? You don’t like it?

GRACE
Depends, would you like it if I 
called you block head? You know, 
because of your large rectangular 
shaped skull.

MARCUS
Point taken, sorry for calling you 
dollface... I’m Marcus by the way.

GRACE
Grace.

MARCUS
I know.

GRACE
So I am in the right place.

MARCUS
That really depends. 

GRACE
On what?



MARCUS
Do you think you’ve got a strong 
work ethic, strive under pressure, 
work well with others, and are 
unflappable when the going gets 
tough so you can rise up through 
the ranks and become the all 
powerful, all knowing Max Mogul’s 
right hand man--woman--person?!

GRACE
No. I should probably just go 
actually. I can still catch my bus.

She pretends to leave, shares a laugh with Marcus. 

MARCUS
Really though, you think you can 
win?

GRACE
I don’t know, maybe. Probably not. 
To be honest, I was surprised I got 
picked to come here. I didn’t think 
I had a chance. But now that I am 
here, I’m going to give it a 
hundred and ten percent. And if 
that’s not good enough, then I can 
be proud for getting this far.  

MARCUS
A hundred and ten percent? Why not 
a hundred and eleven percent? Or a 
hundred and twelve?

GRACE
Shut up.

MARCUS
Come on, I’ll introduce you to the 
rest of the gang. 

GRACE
I was hoping it was just you.

(realising how that 
sounds)

‘Cause you’ll be easy competition.

MARCUS
Haha, we’ll see.

(opens door)
Do you really think I’ve got a 
block head?

GRACE
No... It’s definitely more peanut 
shaped.

They enter the building.
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